PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

April 10, 2008
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman
                           Ms Joyce Ballou, Regular Member

                                                                                  Mr. George Smith, Secretary                         Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member                                             Mr. John O’Brien, Ex-Officio member
Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The March, 2008, minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept the minutes as is.   Mr. Smith seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
The harbor master made his report.   It consisted in part, of an updated mooring list.  He advised those present that this list is approximately 90% complete.  Discussion followed.  

There were no state and local officials present.  The Finance Report was presented by Mrs. Ballou.  

Correspondence consisted of permit requests.
Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley advised that he spoke with the DEP representative, and DOT has now signed off on the Plan, as have several other State departments.  With the final comment from one remaining department, Mr. Dilley was advised that the Plan should be completely approved by the State and returned to the Commission in approximately four weeks.

Based on this, Chairman Dilley requested that Commission members once again, go over the Plan and make any necessary grammatical corrections.  Some of this took place this evening.
Under New Business, public member William Spiers voiced his concern on the speeding around his mooring at Cow Point.  Discussion followed.  Chairman Dilley pointed out the No Wake zones in the plan, and until such plan is passed, enforcement was a moot point.  He reiterated the procedure for passing the Plan once State approval was finalized.
There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

George Smith
Secretary

